Inglewood Masters Newsletter August 2014

Club news
Our president has exchanged swimming for touring in England and Europe for the next six weeks. Ruth and Ray are looking forward to catching up with daughter, Stephanie, and enjoying the end of the northern summer in Paris and Amsterdam.

Although problems with the boiler at the pool resulted in temperatures that kept most of us away, Hugh Smith soldiered on and the intrepid Sunday morning swimmers managed 400 metres each before retreating to the heated pool indoors.

Trevor and Linda have returned after a two week trip to the much warmer waters of Malaysia.

Irene and Hilton are flying to Singapore where they will spend a few days before a leisurely cruise home.

Pat and John have returned home – Pat, we hear, with a whole new look.

I had a week in Kalbarri where I was able to snorkel in the still chilly but beautiful waters of the Abrolhos. I hope that this will prepare me for a ski trip to Falls Creek next week.

Cheers

Olwyn 

Live Lighter Carnival November 23
Tuart College

100m IM, 50m and 25m all strokes, 4x50, mixed freestyle and medley relays
The club would like as many members as possible to take part as this is a very pleasant social event in a relaxed atmosphere.

Club Fees for 1915
PLEASE NOTE  that payment needs to be made by the end of December. And will be:

$145 for 1 swims

$175 for 2 swims 

This is a slight increase on last year's fees due to the increase in the National and State fees.

Happy New Year to all our Jewish Club members.  
Our very best wishes to you all.

Club calendar
Sunday 28th September Endurance 1000

Tuesday 30th September Endurance 1000

Club Birthdays
Congratulations and best wishes to:

Andrew Blackshaw on 1 September

Paul Grogan on 13 September-

Hugh Smith on 20 August

Wendy Whittome on 13 September 
Vale - Godfrey(Goff) Williams
Goff Williams has died at the age of 98 and will be buried with his beloved wife, Mary, at Jarrahdale.
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Goff was born in 1916 in Bunbury and after living in a number of country towns where his father's employment as a train driver took the family, settled in Maylands. The river became Goff's playground and he soon showed his outstanding swimming abilities by winning the Swim Through Fremantle in 1935 and winning State selection in 1936.

Goff married his beloved Mary in 1940 and when he was despatched to the RAAF air base in Ballarat, she followed him over. After their third child, Judith, was born in 1947, they built a home on five acres at Orange Grove where the family spent many happy years before moving back to the more central Inglewood and then Crawford Road Dianella where they lived for 49 years. 

Goff kept up with his swimming and after joining AUSSI in the early 80s, proceeded to make his mark by setting a truly astonishing array of records. In 1983 he set world records in the national 50m and 100m freestyle and a state record in the 200m freestyle in 65-69 year age group. He was one of the few people awarded Life Membership to the Inglewood Pool.

In 1984, Goff set another national record in the 200m 65-69 age group and this was the pattern for the years to come. Throughout the 80s and 90s, Goff consistently set world, national and state records in his age group in events as varied as the 800m freestyle and 200m backstroke. He was a member of the world record 280+ relay team in 1985 and the world record 320+relay team in 1992 at the State Championships. Awarded Male Swimmer of the Meet, Goff also set state records in the 50m, 100m, and 200m backstroke.

In 1996, at the age of 80, Goff set state records in the 50m, 100m, 200m freestyle and in the 100m backstroke and was awarded Male Swimmer of the Meet for the second time. 

Goff was not only a wonderful champion but a true gentleman whose unfailing calmness, good humour and gardening skills – reflected in his generous donations of many beautiful pot plants to the Club, particularly on Mothers' Day – are remembered with great affection by all those lucky enough to have known him. He will be greatly missed.
